
Portsmouth 
Traffic & Safety Committee 

_______________________________________________ 
Traffic & Safety Committee Meeting 

8:00 AM – October 16, 2003 
City Hall/Council Chambers 

 
ON SITE COMMITTEE: Please meet on Tuesday, August 19, 2003 at 8:00 A.M. in the upper parking lot 
at CITY HALL, 1 Junkins Avenue, to view the following locations: 
 
• Lang & Longmeadow Development, LLC – Proposed residential development – TAC Referral. 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
AGENDA: 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
II. ROLL CALL 
 
III. ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES: August 21, 2003 (attached) 
 
IV. CORRESPONDENCE:   
 
V. OLD BUSINESS: 
 

(A) Maplewood/Cutts/Rt. 1 Bypass – Proposed safety improvements – presented at meeting. 
(B) Lafayette Road/Meat Store Driveway – Parking in breakdown lane – 9/26/03 email from 

Police Dept. attached. 
  

VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
 
(A) Lang & Longmeadow Development, LLC – Proposed residential development – TAC 

Referral. Site plan, traffic study and accident report attached. Also, please see 9/24/03 
letter from VHB (consultant) and 9/26/03 letter from the Rockingham Planning 
Commission. 

(B) Proposed new COAST Bus Stops – Crossroads House and Portsmouth Boulevard – 
COAST representatives to propose locations at onsite committee meeting.  

(C) Marcy/Pickering St. – Parking/Street Width – 9/29/03 email from Police Dept. attached. 
(D) South Street – request for crosswalks – 9/17/03 email from Police Dept.  
(E) Greenleaf/Lafayette – request for crosswalks – resident request (email attached). 
(F) Parrott Avenue Place – request for handicapped parking spaces on Parrott Avenue – 

10/1/03 letter from Director of the Senior Center attached. 
(G) Little Harbor Road – request for speed limit signs – 10/3/03 email from resident. 
(H) Vaughan Street/Lollipop Tree Store – Parking conflict with truck loading – 8/29/03 email 

from Police Dept. attached. 
(I) Partridge Street – NO PARKING – City Council Referral – 9/25/03 City Manager memo 

and 9/22/03 letter from Marcy Street resident attached.  
(J) Pleasant/Livermore Street – Resident parking concerns – referred by Chairman. 
 

VII. INFORMATION ITEMS: 
 

(A) “Multi-way Stops – The Research Shows the MUTCD is Correct!” – submitted by 
Deputy Police Chief Young (attached). 

 
VIII. ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The complete packet is on file at the Public Works Department 
 


